
 
 

CURTIS RAND 
FIRST SELECTMAN 

Telephone:  860-435-5170 
Fax:  860-435-5172 

Email: townhall@salisburyct.us 

Christian Williams 
Katherine Kiefer

Selectmen 

Town Hall 
P.O. Box 548 
27 Main Street 

Salisbury, Connecticut  06068 

TOWN OF SALISBURY 
CONNECTICUT 

BOS – MINUTES – 5.21.2025 
 
The Board of Selectmen Special Meeting minutes of May 21, 2025. 
 
Present: Curtis Rand, First Selectman; Christian Williams, Selectman; Katherine Kiefer, Selectman; members of the 
press and public. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 2:00pm. 
 
The Selectmen reopened discussion on the concerns of road closures and detours for the NASCAR event to be held 
at Lime Rock Park on June 27 & 28 and the hauler parade on June 26.  Dicky Riegel, CEO of Lime Rock Park, gave 
a brief overview of hauler parade.  Curtis Rand, as the Local Traffic Authority, is asked to sign the CT Department 
of Transportation (CTDOT) permit for the event.   
 
Many citizens commented with concerns about the road closures, detours, emergency services, notifying neighbors 
and concerns about the hauler parade.   
 
The Selectmen voiced their concerns.  C. Rand asked his fellow Select Board members for any input if they wished 
and both members voiced skepticism due the above-mentioned issues. C. Rand determined that he would sign the 
CTDOT permits for both the parade and road closures with several caveats including reducing truck noise from Jake 
brakes and minimizing the traffic delays due to entering Rt 44 from Salisbury School. 
 
Adjourn: 3:08pm 
 


